HCS HB 2080 -- TEMPORARY LICENSE PLATES
SPONSOR: Baringer

COMMITTEE ACTION: Voted "Do Pass with HCS" by the Standing
Committee on Transportation by a vote of 10 to 1.

This bill requires that temporary permits for motor vehicles be
returned to the Department of Revenue upon issuance of proper

registration plates and that such permits be destroyed.

PROPONENTS: Supporters say that the bill will help prevent
fraudulent use of temporary permits.

Testifying for the bill were Representative Baringer and the
Missouri Auto Dealers Association.

OPPONENTS: There was no opposition voiced to the committee.

OTHERS: Others testifying on the bill say the sunset date should
be removed so that the permit program can continue indefinitely.

Testifying on the bill was Josh Shewmaker, Department of Revenue.



